
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Orffer and Council Members 

From: Steve Randich 

Date: May 4,, 2021 

Department: Public Works 

 

 

Mayor and Council, 

 

I am happy to report that all personnel within the Public Works department are 

healthy and practicing safe social distancing at this time. 

 

All personnel are aware that priority tasks are currently on an “as needed” basis. 

Meaning, any job that may come up will be evaluated for personnel required and 

only the amount required will respond to complete each task. 

 

We have also created a schedule to clean and organize the department. Each day 

prior to going home we spend 45 minutes disinfecting the city vehicles and any 

equipment that has been used, along with wiping down all computers and cleaning 

our office.  Currently we are busy trying to get caught up with the potholes around 

town and filling in gravel shoulders in the parking strips along our streets. We also are 

starting Ash st improvements. New water services and storm lines and catch basins. It 

is my hope that by taking these precautions we will be able to keep our crew safe 

and healthy. If you have any questions, comments or concerns please let me know. 

 

Thank you,  

Steve 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


